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Qur first Antmal Upper and Lower Fox
Clean-Ups ended with sotne nice piles of gar-
bage! Thank you to all who came out and
lent a hand — what a great commurity we live
in! Our next wolunteer project for the summer
irvolves constructing the portage trails. If
you are irterested, please give our office a
call (920- -707-2065), and be a part ofthe be-
ginring of the Fox-Wisconsin Water Traill

work but i in the end it pro-

'Fomsis, ]akes, and NIvVers, douds and winds, stars and flo wEers, sfupezu[ons
g[aciels and czysfa] snowllakes — every fornu of anamate or inanimate

existence, leaves its Bpress npon the soul of man.”

Orison Ssvett Marcen

Natioral Park Service and our Congres-
sioral Delegation Both have tappened just
prior to publishing this newsletter (see page
2, Feasibility Study) — and both are mile-
stones!|

FOF iz asking for your help. We are put-

ting out a Call to Action: Please takea

moment to call Senator Kohl's Milwau-

thatle sponsor the

o|[tage Area status, we will
continue working while

duced an impressive docu-

on our home page of our website at:
www friendsofthefox.org

keeping you informed. As

ment. ¥ ou are itwited to wiew the document| always, thank you for your tnembership!

None of this work would be possible with-
out your support!

The next step is to submit the study to the| Candice Mortara Presider,

Friends of the Fox

The Loss

Nile E. Sweet, age 87, of Os

our Dear Friend -\ile Sweet
sh, passed away peacefully at his home on April 1, 2009.
Nile was a steadfast suppodter and past board member of FOF. Nile was
knowen far his enthusiasm, sense of humar and warm smiles. Nile proved to be
not only a friend to the river but a close friend to many of us.
Friends of the Fax would like to offer our warmest condalences ta Nile's
family and friends. Nile will be greatly missed by us alll




“HERITAGE PARKWAY”
FEASIBILITY STUDY

Fox-Wisconsin

Herdlage Parkway

WE ARE SO EXCITED TO ANNOUNCE THAT THROUGH THE VERY HARD WORK OF ATEAM
OF DEDICATED INDIVIDUALS, THE FEASIBILITY STUDY HAS BEEN COMPLETED!!!

Friends of the Fox (FOF ) and East Central Wis-
consin @ Regional Planning Commission
(ECWRPC) have prepared this study to provide
the public, the National Park Service and the U.S.
Congress information ahbout the resources in the
Fox-Wisconsin Heritage Parkway and their feasi-
bility to hecome a National Heritage Area.

Much hard work went into the preparation of
this Feasibility Study. Primary Contributors in-
cluded:

Helen Young, Staff, FOF
Candice Mortara, President FOF
Trish Nau, G/S Coordinator, ECWRPC

Pete Hensler, Board Member, FOF
We would like to especially thank East Central

Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission and
their staff for their determination and dedication
towards completion of the study:

Eric Fowle, Exec. Director, ECWRPC

Ed Kleckner, Principal Planner, ECWRPC,
Board Member, FOF

Tom Baron, Pianner, ECWRPC

And many others, throughout the years, that
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have put their valuable time and effort into mak-
ing this hecome a reality.

WE COULD NOT HAVE COMPLETED OUR
TASK WITHOUT YOU!! THANK YOU!

NEWS UPDATE: On June 23rd we met with
staffers from our U.S. Congressional Delega-
tion, representing four Congresspersons and
two Senators. The Feasibility Study was pre-
sented and reviewed. They were enthusiastic
about the project and our progress to date, and
will be taking the study for examination. FOF will
he contacted by August 1st with details regard-
ing their sponsorship of pertinent legislation.
This is a milestone, and we have every reason
to celebrate how far we have come! Stay tuned!
FOF invites youto access the Feasibility
Study on our website homepage at:.
www.friendsofthefox.org
ar type the following address into your address
bar to access the study directly online:
http:/itinyurl.com/fox-wi-heritage-parkway-fs
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MARQUETTE AND JOLIET: RIVER OF DISCOVERY
In June of 1673, Father Jaques

Marquette and explorer Louis
Joliet entered the Fox River from
the bay of Green Bay. The pair was
commissioned by France to seek a
route to the Onent via the Fox and
Wisconsin Rivers. At this time, the
Fox River was part of the Upper
Louissiana region of New France.
Half a continent away, the popula-
tion of the English colonies had
swelled to nearly 200,000, how-
ever, the Upper West remained
largely unexplored by Europeans.

Wisconsin Historical Museum Panting

Collection

www.wisconsinhistory.org/iopics/

marguette jolet

Upon entering the Fox River, Mar-
quette and Joliet encountered a
landscape sculpted by ice and in-
habited by native cultures dating
back tens of thousands of years. In
his journal, Marquette noted the
varnied landscape, plants, animals,
and people he encountered. “We
left this bay to enter the river
that discharges into it; it 1s very
beautiful at its mouth, and flows
gently; it is full of bustards,
ducks, teal, and other birds, at-
tracted thither by the wild oats,
of which they are fond.”
On June ™™ he described
an encounter with the Mas-
couten, who lived in a
large willage located just
west of present-day Ber-
lin. The Mascouten told
the explorers of a great
river, which they called
the “IMeskousmn™ that
flowed near the backwa-
ters of the Fox River
With the help of two In-
dian guides, Marquette
recorded a portage of
2,700 paces, from the
Fox to the Wisconsin
River. Located in the pre-
sent-day City of Portage,
thiz was the only land the explor-

ers would have to cross on their
journey from the Great Lakes to
the Mississippi River.

The pair arrived at the Missis-
sippi on June 17% and continued
their journey until reaching the
Arkansas River in July, where-
upon Marquette traveled back to
the Mission of St. Francis ¥Xavier
i Green Bay, and Joliet returned
to Quebec. Joliet related their
many discoveries. Most impor-
tantly, they had been the first
Europeans to find a direct route
through the continent, from Great
Lakes to the Gulf of Mexico.

It would have been inposs bile for
Marguette and Joliei fo know
what would be unleashed by their
travels. However, as ihe
chronicles af Awmerican history
unfolded, their journey, along
with those of other French
explorers, resulted in the apening
of the American west, the
proliferation of the fur trade, and
eventual Buropean seitlement of
the Fox River valley. Today, the
Fox River remains one of the
most important water routes in
the development of the United
States.

SPECIAL FINANCIAL DONATIONS

A Donation
A Donation of $200.00 “In M

A Donation of $3000 to “U

Willis and Mary Amm entorp

enn Bay Boating Club

Friends of the Fox would like to Thank you for your Generous Gifts!




BOARD RE-ELECTION AND THANK-YOU

Friends of the Fox would like to ex-
tend our sincere thanks to all who con-
tributed to making our 2009 Annual
Meeting a HUGE SUCCESS! We all
enjoyed the special message from our
keynote speaker, Justice Dawid Prosser
and would like to thank him for his
contribution to the evening. It was an
informative evening and was enjoyed
by everyone who attended.

Board elections were held and the
following members were re-elected for
a three year term:

Ellen Balthazor

Bill Bush

Brunhilde Courtney
Ed Kleckner

Dick Abb - FOF

Bob AI] kens — Meiworial Hon'st_ —

FOF
Ellen Balthazor - FOF

Steve Lockhart
We welcome you back!

We are very thankful for our gener-
ous benefactors donors and friends.
Without them our organization would
not be capable of prowiding opportuni-
ties to fund special projects relating to
establishing a Fox-Wisconsin Water-
way.

We especially would like to thank
Jay and John Supple for donating the
use of their most beautiful facility,
“The Wave” Your generosty 1s over-
whelming Friends of the Fox also ex-
tends our sncere thanks to Tom,
Nancy, Bob and Mary Avkens for pro-
viding the beautiful flowers for our

Annual Meeting, as well as other
Friends of the Fox events. The color
and beauty of the floral arrange-
ments sets a festive mood and is
very much appreciated by everyone
involved. We could not have this
celebration without all of your help.
Friends of the Fox thanks each and
every one of you from the bottom of
our hearts.

We especially thank all of the do-
nors listed below for their generous
gift of time, talent and resources.
Please know that you are very
much appreciated for the many
blessings you have contributed to
Friends of the Fox.

Sue Lamers — 7lie Wase ~

e

] Sic ve and Betty Lockhart - FOF

mey — Newsletter and Iuvitations

Mr. and Mrs. Boygenshultz— Af]as

Café & Bo utique
Bill Bush - FOF

Clristine Felties— ZMT

John Forster — Advisor FOF
Fosley’s Gallery Ltd.

Kristen Hanna— 7/ie Wase *
Peter Hensler —- FOF

Ji and Branhilde Courtneg~FOF
Susan Draves — Gannett Wsa)usul /Venq)a

Ju:hce [)avul Ptoaer Featured Speal\el
Dan Reinhold — FOF
Russ Reiser — Guitarist

Diane Schback -

1)\feuas/1a ﬂfaz ina

Sue Selimpler — FOF

Tom Jensen — Batlgez'l:i(/uoz'

David Kapﬂu]ciewi(z — Axtist

Had an Kiesow - CEO FRNSA

EdKleckner — £ast Central Pl amning & FOF
Kathy Koene - W/IB Y 1150 AM Radio

Sara Sclnmnp{er and Friends, Bria’eﬂ:e, Michelle
& Andrea — Wine Pourers

Jm] and John Supple — The Wave ”

Tom Unrath — West Marina

Karin Whealon - FOF




DARE TO DREAM....DREAMS BECOME REALITY

Three awards were presented at the Annual meeting John Forester was pleased to present Justice David
Prosser with the Friends of the Fox Visionary Award. Please see our Fall 2009 newsletter for an extended article

on Justice Prosser’ s contributions.

Jack Nelson, Board Member, was recognized for his many years of distinguished service and his involvement
i founding FOF. Brunhilde Courtney, Board Member, received asurprise award for her long and distinguished
service to the FOF. A plaque recognizing their contributions and achievements were presented to Jack and

Brunhilde at the Annual Meeting.

Jack Nelson's extraordinary ser-
vice to the State of Wisconsin and all
its citizens was recognized with a
commemorative plaque by the FOF
atits 2009 Annual Meeting.

Jack Nelson, Professional Engineer
(PE) was a “Founding Director” of the
Friends of the Fox when the organiza-
tion formed in 1985 Because of his ex-

Brunhilde Courtney has been on
the Friends of the Fox Board
about 28 vears. Brunhilde has
served on the board in many ca-
pacities and is always willing to
help wherever she 1is needed.
Brunhilde’s smile and enthusiasm
are contageous!

She has dedicated countless hours
and amazing attention to detail to

' 'p-l‘-'-
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tensive expenience and work with C.
R. Meyer Company, Oshkosh, Jack
was intimately acquainted with the
locks systems of the Lower Fox
River and the dams which facilitated
operation of the seventeen lock sys-
tem between Green Bay and Iena-
sha.

Jack joined forces with Bill Kel-
lett, John Forester, Frank Shattuck
and Ob Smith to reverse the U.S.
Army Corps of Engineers 1984 plan
to put the lock system in a“ caretaker
status” for want of commercial usage
of the locks and to abandon the locks
and Corps presence on the Lower
Fox River.

Jack, along with the FOF, the State
of Wisconsin DNR, Mead and Hunt
and a select few others, notably
Carol Roessler, Justice David
Prosser, Senator H. Kohl and Repre-
sentative Petri was very instrumental
in refuting the Corps “216 Plan”

which sought to fill in the locks and
ignore the Corps responsibility for
water management and control of the
Lake Winnebago watershed.

Jack’s hundreds of pro bono hours
of engineering analysis and wealth
of on-site niver, dam and lock expen-
ence proved the wiability of the cur-
rent plan now being executed for the
State of Wisconsin by the Fox River
Navigational Systems Authority
(FRNS4&). He was appointed to that
authority by Governor Doyle and
serves as one of three representatives
from Winnebago county.

Jack wisualized early on the tre-
mendous potential for a Wisconsin
Heritage Parkway and how the Fox
and Wisconsin Rivers could together
form a historic recreational rnver
pathway and tourist attraction. The
restored, operational lock system is
the backbone of the Hertage Park-
way.

make our Annual Meetings and other
events successful. They would not
be as professionally run without her
planning and execution skills.

Brunhilde also takes care of the
Menasha Locks Tenders  porch,
working with area communities to
fill it with their river information.

Thank you for all yvou do Bruni!




River Tnjormation

REPAIR WORK ON THE LOWER FOX RIVER DAMS

You will likely see some repair
york on many of the dams along
the Lower Fox this vear. To en-
sure the U.S. Army Corps of Engi-

Corps staff since the 1970s, and are
not showing signs of rapid progres-
siof.

The sixth dam, Little Kaukauna

Detrot District 15 also actively
seeking funding to permanently re-
pair the dams as soon as possible.
The interim actions being consid-

neers’ (USACE) commitment

to public safety, the Corps is
performing a risk amalysis of
all its dam s across the country.
The USACE has maplemented
a new rating system to priori-
tize dam safety deficiencies in
order to best allocate funding,
called Dam Safety Action Clas- ¥
sification (DSAC). This classi-
fication uses a scale from I to @
V, with I representing thef
highest risk dams. :

The U5, Army Corps of Engi-
neers, Detroit District, operates
and maintains nine federal dams on
the Lower Fox River, between Lake
Winnebago and Green Bay for a va-
riety of purposes including naviga-
tion, water supply, flood control,
and recreation. Of these nine dams,
five were rated as DSAC II
(Urgent), one was rated DSAC IV
(Marginally Safe), and the reports
on the last three are pending but ex-
pected to be rated DSAC IV,

The five dams that recewed the
DSAC I rating (Urgent) are the Up-
per Appleton, Cedars, Little Chute,
Rapide Croche, and De Pere dams.
These five dams received DSAC IT
ratings due to concerns with crack-
ing at the gate anchorages, which
raises the risk for gate failure. The
cracks have been monitored by

NN NN SN

Dam, received a DSAC IV
(Marginally Safe) rating. For the
remaining three Lower Fox River
dams—Ienasha, Lower Appleton,
and Kaukauna-the screening proc-
ess was completed, and with results
pending, are expected to result in
DSAC IV ratings. However, these
ratings are being reviewed to en-
sure consistency in the rating proc-
ess and are not considered final yet.

The Detroit District s preparing
an Interim Risk Reduction Meas-
ures Plan in response to the analy-
sis reports, which were released on
February 10, 2009 The Plan will
define actions to be taken at the
DSACTI dams to reduce the nisk to
an acceptable level until a perma-
nent repair is implemented. The

Mered include, sealing con-
" crete cracks, replacing
gate arm  bolts,
increasing dam moni-
toring, reviewing gate
operational procedures,
and updating hydraulic
studies.

The TU.5. Armw»
Corps of Engineers is
committed to transpar-
ent and honest commu-
nication with the media
and public and will
continue to update af-
fected communities as the plan de-
velops.

Again, know that the cracks
found on the dams have been
present since the 1970’s, have
been continually m onitored, and
have not grown in size. There is
no imminent danger of failure
and no need for worry, repairs
will take place in 2009.

For further questions, call the U .S.
Army Corps of Engineers Detroit
District Public Affairs Office at
313-226-4680 or go online and
check their website at:
http:llwww.Ire.usace.army.mill
_kdigo.cfm?

destination=Page&Pge_ID=2295

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING.

TO JOIN, VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:
www.friendsofthefox.org, Click On: How to Join

OR CALL US AT: 920-707-2065
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

'1‘0 G l_':'l'H E R" — WE ARE Making a Differ ence This Y ear By Donating Just ...

WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE...
AND WE HAVE.....

WON'T YOU JOIN US??!!

&

ITS
NOT
TOO
LATE
TO
MAKE
A
D
I
F
F
e ERY PP PP sy S . =
| TO VOLUNTEERFOR A FUTURE WORK EVENT OR FORMORE | F
' INFORMATION: PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: I N
I www . friendsofthefox.org I C
: OR CALL US AT: 920-707-2065 : =
S S e ————— S ———————————— ol
M. &' Mxz Exik and Jenny Hanzon Appleton Mz Catherine Daviz Neenah
M. &Mz Todd &’ Ellen Needham Appleton Mx Dale Schaber Appleton
M. Lee Kranz Appleton Mr. William Stachonr Agppleton
M. Jedf Buchia Mol My Gty Bapar Asdcin
Mr. David Magrader Neenah Mr &Mz John & Snzan Glaxs Menasha
M. &Mz Jim &MarilyaOverdahl Menasha Mz Chriz Blohm Fiad dxLao
M5 M Dennis & Marg Holtgren  Menasha My &M Tm & Kuisty Began Manska
My, &Mz John & Judy Hanson Appleton Mz Colleen O'Brien Agppleton
M. Ken Baknla Appleton Mr & Mz Allen & Valarie Skabenow Montello
M Sazn Weber Monads Mz Hdmut Schwab Aot
M. Coml Fomsiele Oshkexh Mz &Mix Randal & CanieGocthke  Appleton
Mr. &Mz Peter &JudyDetocher  Neemah M:& M Bll & CardynCrane  Neemah
M. Bob Sigman Al M. Gene Wl Neenah
M Cathy Palese Minadis M. Thonas Konaeke Mk
M. 5'Ma Gene &' Badara Wall | Monadio Mz Kathleen McGirin Montello

Mz Kathleen Izmacam Appleton

WARM WELCOME TO FRIENDS OF THE FOX
NEWEST MEMBERS




Mailing P.O. Box 741
Appleton, Wi 54912-0741

Our Mission amd Purpose

by the Fox River

The Friends of the Fox is a not-for-profit advocacy group established to preserve and

develog the environmental, cultural, historical, economic and Elity—of—life assets offered

FRIENDS OF THE FOX
AND

| EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING |

COMMISSION

“HERITAGE PARKWAY”
FEASIBILITY STUDY

Fox-Wisconsin

Heritage Parkway

WEARE SO EXCITED TO ANNOUNCE that through the very

hard work of a team of dedicated

individuals, the Feasibility Study has been completed.
Please view more details on the Study on page 2.




